New Immunization Requirement for Secondary Students
Changes have been made in the Iowa Administrative Code regarding immunization requirements for school entry that will be implemented at the beginning of the upcoming 2013-2014 school year.  The change will require a one-time booster dose of tetanus, diphtheria, and acellular pertussis-containing vaccine for students entering 7th grade and above, if born on or after September 15, 2000; regardless of the interval since the last tetanus/diphtheria containing vaccine.
Pertussis or whooping cough is caused by Bordetella pertussis and causes epidemics every three to five years.  In 2012, there were 1647 cases of pertussis reported to the Iowa Department of Public Health (IDPH), which is approximately 417% more persons with pertussis disease compared to the average of the past five years.  The secondary school immunization requirement will help Iowa achieve and maintain high vaccination adolescent coverage levels while reducing the number of pertussis cases occurring annually in Iowa.  Previously, Iowa was one of 10 states without a Tdap mandate at the secondary school level.
The Tdap Vaccine is a combination vaccine that protects against not only tetanus and diphtheria but also pertussis. 

· Tetanus, also known as “lockjaw”, causes painful muscle spasms, usually all over the body including the tightening of the jaw so the person cannot open their mouth or swallow. 

· Diphtheria can cause a thick covering in the back of the throat leading to breathing problems, paralysis or heart failure. 

· Pertussis, also known as “whooping cough” causes severe coughing spells, vomiting, rib fractures and complications such as pneumonia. 

If you have any questions, please contact your physician or Van Buren County Public Health at (319)293-3431.  The Van Buren Public Health Department holds an immunization clinic every Tuesday from 1:30 to 4:00 p.m.
